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June 28, 2021 
 
Via E-Mail: jborsos@cta.org 
 
John Borsos 
Executive Director 
Sacramento City Teachers Association 
5300 Elvas Avenue 
Sacramento, CA 95819 
 
Re: Authority to Sign Allegations and Bargaining Schedule  
 
Dear Mr. Borsos: 
 
During the bargaining session between the District and the Sacramento City Teachers 
Association (SCTA) on June 23, 2021, you raised allegations again that the District’s 
bargaining team does not have authority to enter into agreements with SCTA and 
specifically that no one on the District’s bargaining team for successor contract 
negotiations has authority to sign any agreements reached in bargaining. To date, the 
District and SCTA have not reached any agreements in successor contract negotiations 
so the concerns raised by SCTA about the authority of the District’s bargaining team to 
reach agreements with SCTA is premature.   
 
In order to address your concerns and allow the District and SCTA to move forward in 
successor contract negotiations with a clear understanding as to the authority of each 
bargaining team, this communication confirms that the District’s lead negotiator, Pam 
Manwiller, has authority to sign any tentative agreements reached on behalf of the 
District in successor contract negotiations.   
 
I also understand that SCTA has provided a proposed bargaining schedule for successor 
contract negotiations and offered dates beyond the July 20 date agreed to by the 
District’s negotiations team at the last bargaining session. Of the dates offered by SCTA, 
the District’s negotiations team is available on July 20, 22, 27 and 29 and August 3, 5 
and during the week of August 9 on August 9, 11 and 12. The District would also like to 
offer dates before the July 20 bargaining session so that we can continue this important 
work. The District’s team is also available on July 13, 15, 16 and 19 for successor 
contract negotiations. Please confirm which of these dates are available to SCTA’s 
bargaining team. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Jorge A. Aguilar 
Superintendent 

  


